

## QUAIL VALLEY WATER DISTRICT NEWS

## **BOARD OF DIRECTORS**

Mike Biglay
Jean Grodewald
Rita Leonard-Phillips
Enrique Lopez
Joan Tyer

March 1, 2021

## **NEW MONTCLAIRE WELL**

Finally some good news on the new well being drilled at our Montclaire site-drilling has been completed! It has taken several years to finish drilling the well and several attempts using various methods to be able to get past the void in the rock formation at 277 feet. Last week, after installing a 6 inch liner in the well to seal off the void, the drilling contractor successfully drilled and cleaned out the well to the finished depth of 520 feet. The liner has been removed and we are now waiting for a video-log



of the finished well to insure that we identify any remaining issues before installing the pumping equipment. Once pumping equipment installation is complete, we will be able to collect water samples for laboratory analysis and finish permitting of the new well making it available for use in time for summer!

## **BOARD MEETINGS**

Just a reminder that Board Meetings are held the last Saturday of each month, the next one being on March 27, 2021 at 8:30 AM. The public is welcome and I encourage residents to attend. It is one of the best ways to find out about the issues facing your water district and to provide your Board members with input. Public comments are always welcome!